NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON FRIDAY
9th FEBRUARY 2007, AT 7.45PM

AT THE VILLAGE HALL, NEWTON SOLNEY


Present: Cllr A Parker (vice-chairman), Cllr Mrs S Ellis, Cllr G Plowman, Cllr J Ransome, Cllr Mrs A Topliss.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

1. Matters raised by the public.

There were no matters raised by the public.

2. County Councillor, District Councillor and Police Matters.

No matters were raised

PART 1- NON-EXEMPT INFORMATION

06/108  Any member to declare an interest

No member declared an interest.


Apologies for absence were received from: Cllr D Buchanan (chairman), Cllr Mrs D Smith, Mrs J Storer (clerk), Cllr Mrs H Wheeler, Cllr J Bladon, Cllr M Ford.
In the absence of the clerk due to bad weather, Cllr A Parker acted as clerk.

Minutes of the last meeting, held 12.01.07,  were read and approved as a true record.

Matters arising.
06/18a.- Fingerpost
Mr A McEwan had completed restoration work on the fingerpost on the village green. It was agreed to decide at the next meeting how to acknowledge this, but in the interim a message of thanks would be placed in the village hall newsletter.

06/64d. Annual bonfire event. 
Scrap metal remaining from the bonfire had been removed from the common land.

06/88. Playing field fence.
Work had been carried out and an invoice received. Councillor Buchanan had inspected the work and found one of the posts was still loose. Councillor Plowman would speak to the contractor about this.

06/116. Draft Rights of Way improvement plan. 
Cllr Mrs Ellis had completed and returned a questionnaire concerning this, and reported that villagers Mr and Mrs P Shean had done likewise. It was agreed that no further action be taken on this matter.
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06/122. Cedar House floodlighting.
The contents of letter from South Derbyshire District Council concerning this matter were noted.

06/128 Reports from parish councillors.
(i) Repton Area Meeting. Cllr Mrs Topliss reported that a presentation on tourism in South Derbyshire had been made to the last meeting. Tourism in the district was increasing, and the district council had agreed with neighbouring local authorities to jointly promote the area under the banner of the National Forest. 
Cllr Buchanan had spoken very strongly about the speeding situation and had described Newton Solney as a "poor relation," the parish having none of the traffic calming measures that Repton enjoyed.
The new police sergeant for Swadlincote had reported that the main problem in the area was gangs of nuisance youths, presenting a major problem in villages. Police were planning to abandon their "softly softly" approach and take firm action. Currently, police beat officers could only work between 9am and 3pm, but this was to change.
(ii) South Derbyshire Local Strategic Partnership. Cllr Mrs Ellis reported that this meeting had been held at Toyota. The meeting had been held in two parts. One dealt with the environment, with a representative of the Derbyshire Wildlife Trust talking about the Trent Corridor project.
The subject of problem gangs had also been raised with reference to an "horrendous" increase in burglaries, 20 having been reported in the previous five days.
Other subjects discussed included health care provision and recycling. The district council had exceeded its target of 21 per cent recycling, achieving 24 per cent.
(iii) Parish councils/South Derbyshire District Council liaison meeting. Cllr Ransome reported that there had been a talk from the police at this meeting.

Correspondence. 
A Christmas Tree festival was to be organised at St Mary's Church. Cllr Plowman agreed to represent the parish council at meetings to discuss this.

The meeting closed at 8.35pm.

The date of the next meeting was confirmed as Friday, March 9, 2007.
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